
From: Lana Colvin
To: ClerkoftheBoard
Subject: Agenda Item #43
Date: Monday, April 28, 2025 10:09:09 AM

WARNING: If you believe this message may be malicious use the Phish Alert Button to report it or forward the
message to Email.Security@ventura.org.

Dear Ventura County Board of Supervisors,

I completely support the resolution to create an Election Oversight Commission for Ventura County.  I actively
participated for the last 14 months for election reforms
and a bipartisan Oversight Committee.  I urge all members of the Board of Supervisors to support this resolution.

Kind regards,
Lana
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